NEWS SHEET DECEMBER 2002

THE SEC’S (EDITORS) BIT!

“8 days to Christmas and my true love gave to me” “A News Sheet from the Secretary” Well if you mumble it under your breath it does fit in quite nicely! Yes, only 8 days before Christmas, 14 days to New Year’s Eve and then off we go into 2003! It only seems like yesterday when we were all talking about Millennium Parties and the dreaded Millennium Bug! But more importantly in 15 days time the Branch will have its second anniversary so time to celebrate not only the New Year but the formation of the Branch. 

I am still finding it hard to adjust to the ‘festive mode’ after my holiday in Cape Town where the weather was a ‘wee bit warmer’ than on our shores (it peaked at 37c during the trip). Glad to report that the holiday was a success, that we and ‘Monkee’ had a great time and we are looking forward to going back sometime in 2004. 

Due to the mad rush upon return and a change of working pattern for me I just haven’t had the time to finish Issue 15 of the Newsletter so expect that now near the end of January 2003. 

On the back page you will see details of the Nottingham Forest Supporters Club EGM which is being held before the Portsmouth game on Saturday 28 December. Please try to attend if at all possible as this is a good chance to put forward your thoughts for next seasons membership package and any other ideas for the good of the Supporters Club. 

Finally I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome the new members to the Branch and to wish all the readers a ‘Very Happy Christmas and a Prosperous 2003’.  Enjoy your News Sheet! 

BRANCH QUIZ NIGHT & PRIZE RAFFLE

The last Branch Quiz Night and Prize Raffle was held at the Crownhill Family Centre on Thursday 7 November. The evening was a success and from the evening’s raffle the grand total raised was £76.00 of which £45.00 was put into the ‘Branch Coffers’ and the remaining £31.00 was donated to the Family Centre’s Children’s Box. 

A big thank you to all those who attended and to those who donated prizes for the evenings raffle. Your support, as always, is very much appreciated. 

It is hoped to hold the next one sometime during February 2003 and the date will be promulgated in a future issue of the Newsletter. 

2002/2003 MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

At the time of publication we have 97 full members for the 2002/2003 season plus 1 honorary member in John Thompson and 3 complementary members in Ebby, Heike and Libbie Brighton. 

JOHN THOMPSON’S SIGNED AWAY SHIRT – THE WINNER! 

The draw for JT’s Signed Away Shirt was made before the home game against Sheffield United on 2 November by Branch Members Karen Smith and Mick Smith (again no relation one may add - Ed) and they were ably assisted by non other than Mr Paul Hart and Mr John Thompson! The winning ticket number pulled from the infamous Vitalite™ tub was #151 and the lucky ticket owner is branch member Peter Goldie from Gloucester. It is hoped to organise a presentation of the shirt to Peter prior to the home match with Coventry City on 18 January 2003. 

I am very proud to announce that grand total raised for branch funds was £258.00 so a ‘big thank you’ to those of you who have purchased tickets and also to Karen, Mick, and PH & JT for conducting the draw.  

DISCOUNTED GAMES
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Admission to Forest's New Year's Day clash with Walsall will be £5 across the board, while the games against Reading on December 21, Crystal Palace on February 8 and Grimsby Town on March 8 have been designated as 'Kids for a Quid' fixtures.

HALF PRICE SEASON TICKETS

Now on sale from the club! Contact the Ticket Office 0115 982 4445 for further details.  

NATHAN SHAW – A SAD LOSS OF SOMEONE SO YOUNG.
Most of you will have now heard the sad news that Nathan Shaw, a 17 year old Nottingham Forest Supporter from Aspley in Nottingham, was attacked in Burnley City Centre a few hours before the Burnley v Forest game on Saturday 7 December and died the next morning from his injuries. 

I like you all, was shocked and saddened when the news came through that the poor lad had died, as this is not what footballs about. As Forest supporters who travel to matches we all know that we have to get up nice and early to travel to games to watch our beloved club and then return home safe and sound. Nathan, who apparently didn't travel to many away games, just the odd few, went to a game, just like we do on a Saturday but due to some mindless moron the poor lad never made that return journey. 

Gutted is a good word to express how I feel about this and a very sad day for football fans everywhere. 

As a mark of respect, Branch Member Mick Smith has kindly volunteered his time and will lay a floral tribute for Nathan on behalf of the South West & M5 Branch of the Supporters Club before the home game with Reading this coming Saturday, 21 December. 

The tribute will be placed on the Main Gate of the Main Stand Car Park and any branch member who is attending the game and would like to join Mick then please be at the Supporters Club Office (by the Main Ticket Office) by 2pm. 

Nottingham Forest Football Club will be holding a minute’s silence before the kick off and will wear black armbands as a mark of respect for young Nathan. 

CHRISTMAS TOY APPEAL
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The Branch donated 4 Branch ‘Monkees’, complete with Forest Kit and SW & M5 Branch Badges for the Christmas Toy Appeal, which were kindly knitted by the Secretary’s Mum, Dorothy (Thanks Mum xx). 

The Branch also managed to sell all 13 books of their allocated raffle tickets, therefore adding a wonderful £130.00 to the appeal funds. After speaking to the lovely Kay Hudson from the PR Department at the City Ground earlier today, it looks like this year’s appeal is going to beat all records and early indications are that they will have raised in the region of £10,000 towards purchasing toys for children in the local Nottingham hospitals and hospices. 

So for all those branch members who purchased tickets from me, thank you so kindly for helping put a smile on a Childs face this festive season. You are all stars!  

NEXT TELEVISED GAMES! 

SKY Sports will show Forest's clash with Portsmouth at the City Ground on Saturday 28 Dec (kick-off 5.35pm) and also Forest’s clash with Crystal Palace on Saturday 8 Feb (kick-off also 5.35pm). 

LEICESTER CITY V FOREST SAT 29 MAR 03

This game may be postponed due to internationals call-ups. If this is the case then it is my intention to put ‘Plan A’ into action and run the transport up to the City Ground the week before for the Nottingham Forest v Norwich City clash on Saturday 22 Mar 03. Priority for places will go to those already pencilled in for the Leicester game. Watch this space! 

TRANSPORT & TICKET INFORMATION 

Transport has been booked for the games below. If you want to be ‘pencilled in’ for any of these games then contact the Branch Secretary. Please note that these games are subject to change at short notice! Transport is a 17 seat mini bus and costs per person will be £20.00 return (excluding match ticket).
Payment for the transport (and tickets if ordered) must be with the Branch Secretary by the date promulgated in the ‘Dates for your Diary’ section of each newsletter unless agreed by prior arrangement. 

Prompt payment is requested. Cash on the transport will NO LONGER be accepted. 

(Cheques made payable to ‘NFSC SW & M5’ Branch please). 

	
	Sat 22 Feb 03
	Stoke City (Exec Box)(H)
	Kick Off 3:00
	Standby Places Only
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	Sat 22 Mar 03
	Norwich City (H) (TBC)
	Kick Off 3:00
	Standby Places Only
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	Sat 29 Mar 03
	Leicester City (A) (TBC)
	Kick Off 3:00
	Standby Places Only
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	Sat 12 Apr 03
	Wolves (H)
	Kick Off 3:00
	Standby Places Only


TRANSPORT INSURANCE CHEQUES

Any members who intend using the Branch Transport for games are requested to forward an undated, signed cheque (with cheque guarantee card number on the back), made payable to NFSC SW & M5 BRANCH to the Branch Secretary at the earliest opportunity. Full details are contained in the ‘Transport & Ticket Information Sheet 2002/2003 Season’ dated 17 Sep. Remember no insurance cheque no transport! If you have any further questions then please contact the Branch Secretary.  

DISCOUNTED HOME MATCH TICKETS

Discounted Home Match Tickets are available through the Branch Secretary for the games that transport has been organised for and will be for either ‘A’ Block, ‘C’ Block or the Brian Clough Stand (subject to availability). Discounted tickets WILL BE available for the game against Stoke City on Saturday 22 February 2003. Cost £12.50 Adults and £6.50 Concessions (U16 & OAP’s). 

When ordering your tickets can you please state where you would like your tickets to be (‘A’, ‘C’ or BC (Upper or Lower)) and I will try and get you your preferred seating area.   

Remember for all other games tickets must be individually purchased through Joan Bakewell on 0115 956 1227 or directly from the Nottingham Forest Ticket Booking Line on 0115 982 4499.  

EXECUTIVE BOX – BRANCH GRAND PRIZE DRAW

As previously promulgated anyone who has made a ‘contribution’ to the Branch will be entered into the ‘Branch Grand Prize Draw’ for a place in the Executive Box for the game against Stoke City at the City Ground on Saturday 22 February 2003. The prize will include travel to and from the game on the Branch Transport, a seat in the Executive Box, which will include a buffet meal, two drinks and the match day programme. 

The draw for the Executive Box will be made on the Branch Transport when we travel up to the City Ground to watch Forest entertain Coventry City on Saturday 18 January 2003. The winner shall be informed by telephone shortly after the draw (unless you are on the transport – Ed). 

Please note that a dress code is in operation for the Executive Box and details, along with the menu, will be forwarded to those attending (and the prize winner) in due course. 

SUPPORTERS CLUB EGM – SAT 28 DECEMBER 2002

The Supporters Club EGM will be held in the Britannia Rowing Club, Trentside, commencing at 2:30pm before the Portsmouth game on Saturday 28 December 2003. Please note that the kick off for this game is 5:35pm. 

All members are invited to attend the E.G.M. and the meeting will also open as a general discussion so this is an ideal opportunity to put forward any thoughts on what you would like to see in next years package and any other ideas for the good of the Supporters Club. 

After the formal meeting is over the Monthly Prize Draw will take place. 

OPENING TIMES FOR THE TICKET OFFICE AND CLUB SHOP

Saturday 21 December 
Normal Hours 

Monday 23 December

Normal Hours

Tuesday 24 December

9am-12 noon

Wednesday 25 December
Closed

Thursday 26 December 
Closed

Friday 27 December

9am-5pm

Saturday 28 December
9am-5pm

Monday 30 December

9am-5pm

Tuesday 31 December

9am-5pm

Wednesday 1 January 2003
10am-5pm

*********************************************************************************************
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*********************************************************************************************

And Finally…………….the closing Jokes!

Apparently John Gregory personally offered to pay for all his D**by players to go to Florida for a month in the close season but they all said that they preferred to go to Blackpool just so they could see what it is like to ride on an open-top bus!

Virgin Rail have decided to start sponsoring D**by. Virgin Rail thinks they are a suitable team because of their regular points failure! 

(That’s all Folks! Look out for a ‘cracker’ next time around from Branch Member Shane Hill!)
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FOX WATCH 2nd
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SHEEP WATCH 11th
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TRICKY WATCH 3rd  








